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                                                                                   June 28, 2023 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary  
New York State Public Service Commission  
Three Empire State Plaza  
Albany, New York 12223 
 

Re: Case 14-M-0224 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to enable Community Choice 
Aggregation Programs  

 
Dear Secretary Phillips:  
 

Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson” or “the Company), hereby files 
the amended tariff leaves listed below to become effective November 1, 2023.    

 
P.S.C. No. 15 – Electric 

 
3rd Revised Leaf No. 163.8 

2nd Revised Leaf No. 163.8.1 
 

PSC No. 12 – Gas 
 

6th Revised Leaf No. 139 
4th Revised Leaf No. 139.1 

 
The purpose of this filing is to modify existing Community Choice Aggregation (“CCA”) tariff 

provisions to be consistent with the directives in the Commission’s January 19, 2023 order in the 
captioned proceeding. Such changes include: 

 
1. Removal of data privacy screen requirements 
2. Clarification of additional data fields that will be available in the aggregated data set 
3. Clarification to language describing newly eligible CCA customers 
4. Reference to the dispute resolution process for CCA’s 

 
The Company respectfully requests the requirements of 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law and 

16 NYCRR §720-8.1 as to newspaper publication be waived as these changes will be directly 
communicated to CCA Administrators operating in Central Hudson’s service territory.  

 
Questions related to this filing should be directed to Matthew Volpe at (845)-486-5443 or 

mvolpe@cenhud.com. 

Sincerely, 
      Joseph Hally 

LETT567 

 Received: 06/28/2023 


